## MINUTES OF DACUSVILLE BUSINESS ASSOCIATION MEETING

The bi-monthly meeting of The Dacusville Business Association was held on November 13, 2008 at the Dacusville Lion's Club. President Jim Shelton welcomed attendees and gave opening remarks. There were no minutes to approve as minutes were not taken at the August 2, 2008 meeting. Treasurer Bob Spalding gave a verbal report that finances are in good standing with a balance of \$389.71. Teresa Handley, board member at large, will follow up with members that need to renew their membership and submit dues monies.

Discussion followed on varied topics: Dacusville Business Club decided at August meeting to not join with the Dacusville Community Club at this time; Tom Ponder and Ronnie Hall are ready to get signs up naming the three creeks that run through Dacusville along with "welcome" signs; David Norton announced this year's Christmas Parade will be the 25<sup>th</sup> for Dacusville; the old Hester Store building will remain in place according to developer Dan Rigby and many feel this building should be preserved as a museum or possible gift shop, etc.; Bob Spalding will present a slide show from his recent trip to Alaska at our January meeting; Jim Shelton spoke about his school board obligations coming up next year, and removed his name from consideration for nomination for officer.

Nominations were then made, seconded and passed unanimously for the following officers to serve the Dacusville Business Association for next year:

President Ronnie Hall
Vice President David Norton
Treasurer Bob Spalding
Secretary Sylvia Hughes
Board Member At Large Teresa Handley

President Ronnie Hall commented his desire for next year is to make the Dacusville Business Association grow. He announced our next meeting will be on Thursday, January 29<sup>th</sup>.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Sylvia D. Hughes Secretary